File No. G-3/1/2012-SEZ
Government of India/ Bharat Sarkar
Ministry of Commerce and Industry/ Vanijya aur Udyog Mantralaya
Department of Commerce/ Vanijya Vibhag
SEZ Division

ok ofe ok

Udyog Bhawan, New Delhi
Dated the)[f._June, 2017
To, ‘ =

All _Development Coni;hissiehers,
Special Economic Zones.

Subject: Clarification on the issue of process of achieving NFE by FTWZ units.

~Sir/Madam,

I am directed to refer to this Department’s letter No. G-3/1/2012- SEZ dated 31.01.2017
on the subject mentioned above. However, in the letter, the goods held by a FTWZ unit in
warehouse on behalf of foreign supplier only has been mentioned.

2. Inthisregard, Instruction No. 60 issued by this Department’s letter no. D-12/4/2010-SEZ

dated 06.07.2010 may be referred to vide which it was clarified that FTWZ units can hold goods

on behalf of foreign supplier and buyer and DTA supplier and buyer as well. In view of this, the
clarification issued vide this Department’s letter No. G-3/1/2016-SEZ dated 31.01.2017 will be
applicable to the goods held by a FTWZ unit in ‘warehouse on behalf of forelgn supplier and
buyer and DTA supplier and buyer as well.

Yours faithfully,

Tt

 (T. V.Ravi)

Director

&:23063960

E-mail: talla.ravi@nic.in




